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The Quantum Group, a training provider based in Derby has recently joined the drive in supporting the Dignity in Care Campaign. Delivering training for those working within health and social care and related sectors, the group offers a range of courses which can be delivered either in-house or held at the group’s own training facilities in Derby. 





Quantum’s team of tutors, trainers and assessors are committed to ensuring that dignity in care is central to the delivery of their service, a commitment which is strongly driven by their understanding and past hands-on experience of delivering care. In meeting with Martin Bardoe (Director of Quantum Group) and Roy Riseborough (Director & Management Consultant of Quantum Group), it is evidently clear that they both have a real passion for the campaign and want to make a real difference to the lives of those in care. In embedding the principles of the campaign at the heart of their training service and amongst their trainers, both Martin and Roy feel that high quality of care can be achieved; care which does not tolerate disrespect and abuse.  





The group has recently reviewed all of their core courses to ensure that both the concept and practice of dignity in care is reinforced, reiterating the importance of care which acknowledges the resident or care receiver as a person and first and foremost, a human being. Including the Department of Health’s Ten Point Dignity Challenge within workbooks which are handed to delegates at the end of their training sessions, Quantum are in addition in the process of compiling a specific Dignity in Care Training Course which will be launched in Spring 2010. 
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On the 4th March 2010, a Regional Dignity in Care Conference will be held at The Bentley Hotel chaired by the Bishop of Lincoln, Rt. Reverend Dr John Saxbee and hosted by United Lincolnshire Hospitals Trust. 





The overall theme of the conference will be to reflect on the Dignity in Care Campaign so far, providing those attending with the opportunity to identify the steps which they can make both personally and professionally in ensuring that dignity in care remains prominent. Enabling individuals to share lessons learned across the region in relation to this campaign, the conference will reinforce the continued responsibility which individuals have in ensuring that dignity is at the heart of everything we do and firmly embedded in our ethos of care. 











To express your interest regarding this forthcoming event, please contact Emma King via email at: � HYPERLINK "mailto:emma.king@dh.gsi.gov.uk" ��emma.king@dh.gsi.gov.uk�











Focusing specifically on the issue of adult safeguarding and the embedding of the Mental Capacity Act and Deprivation of Liberty Safeguards, the conference drew together a range of perspectives from a number of speakers who all delivered thought-provoking and informative sessions.





The conference opened


with an introductory





Implementing Same Sex Accommodation


In the ICU, Lincoln County Hospital





and its contribution to safeguarding. The final morning presentation was then delivered by Paula Scully, a solicitor at Derbyshire County Council’s Legal Department who explored ‘Legal Dilemmas in Transitioning Young People to Adult Safeguarding Systems’. 





Following the series of morning presentations, delegates were 
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The provision of same-sex accommodation is therefore paramount in discussions around dignity in care insofar as it seeks to protect patients from situations where there may be unwanted exposure i.e. casual overlooking and overhearing and ultimately ensure that their overall experience as a patient is a positive one.  





The same-sex accommodation initiative was rolled out within the unit on the 1st July 2009 and implemented by a number of key people within the unit including; Senior Sister Mcintosh, Senior Sister Hendry, Senior Sister Andrews, Senior Sister Slaney, Senior Sister Dejonge, Matron Southall and Dr Liddle. There are currently a total of 14 beds in operation within the 20 bedded unit (including 4 side rooms) which typically cares for level 2 and level 3 patients; including both those planned and emergency care patients. 





In order to facilitate the initiative and raise its awareness, all staff working within the unit (including clinical and non-clinical staff) received a copy of the Dignity in Care Policy and the ULHT Dignity in Care Same Sex Accommodation Policy Document, which both clearly outline the need to treat all patients with dignity at every stage of their journey. In implementing the initiative, staff decided to walk around the unit and view it through the eyes of a visitor, enabling them to identify where any potential improvements could be made in facilitating same-sex accommodation. Recognising that there are typically a higher number of male admissions than females to the unit, staff consequently made the decision to allocate a higher proportion of beds for male patients, ensuring that visible signage is provided within the unit to help visitors identify which facilities are for men and which are for women. 


In line with their desire to improve the quality of care which is delivered to their patients, staff have also tackled the problematic issue of the hospital curtains, which they felt did not provide adequate privacy around individual beds. In doing so, staff successfully placed a bid for the refurbishment of all the unit’s hospital curtains, developing signs which can be placed on the hospital curtains to guarantee greater privacy when treatment is in progress. The principles of same-sex accommodation are also highlighted throughout the unit in the form of the ICU Philosophy of Care which outlines a commitment by the ICU staff to nurse all patients in a same sex environment where it is clinically safe to do so. The Philosophy of Care is included in all Patient Information Booklets and highlighted to patients at Pre-Op Assessment Clinics. Patients are also able to provide feedback to the unit at Post-discharge clinics and the issue of same-sex accommodation is regularly raised at monthly management meetings. 





It is evident that the ICU at Lincoln County Hospital has made considerable steps in ensuring that the implementation of same-sex accommodation into the unit is a huge success. The overall commitment which the staff have in adopting this initiative is admirable and is reflected in the extent to which this initiative has now been adopted as normal practice within the unit.

















Should you have any queries or wish to share your good news stories in relation to the Dignity in Care Programme, please contact Lucy Pearson, Dignity in Care Programme Support Officer on telephone 0115 971 4718 or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:lucy.pearson@dh.gsi.gov.uk" ��lucy.pearson@dh.gsi.gov.uk�. 








The Intensive Care Unit at Lincoln County Hospital is an excellent example of a unit who have wholeheartedly adopted the principle of same-sex accommodation into their delivery of care
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All residents upon arrival to Heathcotes Care Homes are encouraged to personalise their bedrooms, choosing their own furniture and décor.





day, reiterating the importance of safeguarding as everyone’s business and responsibility. 





Morning presentations which followed were provided by Lucy Bonnerjea (Department of Health, Lead for the “No Secrets’ Review”), on ‘Safeguarding Challenges’ and Sughra Ahmed, a Research Fellow at the Policy Centre of the Islamic Foundation whose presentation explored ‘Faith & Spiritual Capital’





then divided into two groups and invited to participate in a workshop session, to enable those attending to engage with one another and stimulate discussion. Workshop 1 was facilitated by Simon Purdy (Lincolnshire County Council) & Associates on ‘Best Practice’ and Workshop 2, delivered by 


Christian Webb-Jenkins and Neil Ward (Browne Jacobson LLP) on ‘Informing Law to Support Safeguarding’. 











speech from Robert Nisbet (Regional Programme Manager for Safeguarding & Dignity in Care) who outlined the series of presentations to be covered in the day. It was then over to County Councillor David Sprason (Cabinet Lead Member for Adult Social Care & Health, Leicestershire County Council) who provided an engaging opening address to the 





Holbrook Centre for Autism wins National Social Enterprise Award!





Heathcotes Care – Empowering Individuals!





Heathcotes Care provides specialist supported residential care for adults with learning disabilities and complex needs within a welcoming and safe environment. Heathcotes Oadby and Kirkby Muxloe are two of their homes situated in Leicester, with a further seven homes situated in Derbyshire, Nottingham &Nottinghamshire, Stoke-on-Trent and South Yorkshire.





Heathcotes Care prides itself on the provision of individualised and personalised care, a factor which is so clearly demonstrated when visiting the home in Oadby, Leicester. The home at Oadby has been in operation since August 2008 and is a six bedded detached residential home, situated close to the local amenities of the community nearby.  In addition to the six bedrooms within the home, there are communal living, dining and kitchen areas for the residents with a large garden to the rear of the property. 


In meeting with Kate Morgan and Jackie Harris, the Registered Managers of the homes at Oadby and Kirby Muxloe, it is so evidently clear that they both have a strong commitment in ensuring that all residents within their care are empowered and supported in making their own decisions whilst endeavouring to provide an environment which resembles that of a normal family home. 


Residents are able to attend a range of courses at local colleges and access a wealth of activities which are organised by the home, with a particular emphasis on ensuring that residents are socially integrating into the local community. Examples of the activities on offer include; swimming, going to the cinema, socialising in bars/pubs/local discos, country walks/rambling, model making, flower arranging, writing, drama, trail blazing, radio/TV playing, reading, rock climbing, art, sport, visiting local parks and special attractions, photography and horse riding to name but a few! In participating in the various activities, residents are able to choose which ones they want to be involved in, with activities plans compiled for each individual resident in the form of picture cards. Compiling activities sheets in this way allows residents to see clearly which options they can pick, providing them with the means of choosing different activities for the day if they so desire. Ensuring that residents do not simply have to participate in large group excursions and activities, individuals are consequently granted more autonomy and flexibility in how they live their life, greatly aided by the high staffing levels which ensure that they are adequately supported in all of their lifestyle decisions and have their individual needs met. 





The high level of personalised care which is evidently on offer within Heathcotes Care Homes is outlined in their Care Charter, detailing the rights which they believe all residents within their care are entitled to receive. Detailing the right which one has in making their own decisions, to exercise choice and be adequately supported in order to overcome social and environmental barriers to achieve personal growth, the Charter so clearly recognises the importance of ensuring that residents are all treated and respected as individuals and that one’s dignity is protected.
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The Holbrook Centre for Autism, Derbyshire were undoubtedly celebrating this last week following the news of their recent success at the National Social Enterprise Awards - an award ceremony which acknowledges the most successful and inspiring social enterprises in Britain. Run by the Social Enterprise Coalition - the national UK body for social enterprise - this year’s awards were held on the 3rd December at The Royal Institute of British Architects, London.


The Holbrook Centre for Autism was one of only three schools across England to be short listed for the Best Social Enterprise in a School Award and the win has undoubtedly made those working at the centre incredibly proud of their overall achievements. The Award recognises the 
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fantastic work which the centre have done in increasing the opportunities which young people with autism have in accessing meaningful employment. Founded by a profound frustration as to the lack of opportunity which these young people had in accessing employment, the Holbrook Centre consequently established the charity HOPE which aims to develop businesses and social enterprises for those with autism and learning difficulties.


The charity’s leading business is Perfect Pots which was set up by young people at the centre with a keen interest in horticulture and plants who made the decision to apply their knowledge to the development of a social enterprise selling garden 








pots and hanging baskets. The students working within Perfect Pots are involved in all aspects of the business process, from advertising and marketing, to accounting and problem solving. Perfect Pots have even conducted their own market research to determine which flowers and colours are the most popular and are also actively involved in the growing of the plants which are then sold to the general public.  


Providing students with invaluable skills which can be applied to future employment, Perfect Pots enables those involved to develop the tools needed in preparation for adult life and importantly has been significant in helping individuals realise their own skills and potential.
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